
 

 

 

 

 

4250 N. Sylvania Avenue • Fort Worth, Texas 76137 • 817-529-7500 

May 3, 2024 

 

RE:  CLEVOR® (ropinirole ophthalmic solution) expiration date extension 

 

Dear Valued Customer: 

 

Since the launch of Clevor, continued testing has been conducted for product stability to extend 

the expiration date. These results have been submitted to and approved by the US FDA, resulting 

in an extension of the expiration date (shelf-life) to 36 months from the date of manufacture. 

This letter is to notify you that Clevor in your possession may now have a longer than labeled 

product expiration date. Specifically, Clevor lot number EM099 bearing an expiration date of 

8/31/2025 now has an extended expiration date of 8/31/2026.  

 

The FDA approved this extension after extensive testing. If you currently have Clevor inventory, 

products with the lot number EM099 will have the original label but are approved for an 

additional 12 months of expiration. The listed expiration date of 8/31/2025 is now extended until 

8/31/2026. As new inventory becomes available, future shipments will show updated product 

labels with a 36-month expiration date. 

 

We are pleased to offer our customers this extended dating for Clevor. If you have further 

questions, please contact Vetoquinol USA Account Services at 1-817-529-7500 or 

customerserviceusa@vetoquinol.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

Vetoquinol USA, Inc. 

 

 

 

 

Roger Butler 

Manager, CMC Regulatory Affair 


